
State of California - Natural Resources Agency 
DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND WILDLIFE 
Office of the General Counsel 
1416 Ninth Street, 13th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
www.wildlife.ca.gov 

December 15, 2017 

Tam M. Doduc 
Board Member 
State Water Resources Control Board 
P.O. Box 100 
Sacramento, CA 95812-0100 

Re: Water Right Application 30166 of El Sur Ranch 

Dear Board Member Doduc: 

EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Governor 
CHARLTON H. BONHAM, Director 

El Sur Ranch ("Ranch11

) and the California Department of Fish and Wildlife ("CDFW11
) have 

made progress in their negotiations, but it is taking longer than anticipated. The Ranch and 
CDFW are still working through negotiations but CDFW is hesitant to provide an estimated 
schedule for completion because of the slippage of previous dates. CDFW understands the 
Ranch may request the Water Board to hold this proceeding in abeyance while the parties 
strive to complete their negotiations. CDFW would not object to such a request. Similarly, 
CDFW would not object to the Water Board moving forward with its process. Please do not 
hesitate to contact me with any questions about this letter. 

Sincerely, 

~# 
Attorney III 
California Department of Fish and Wildlife 

Conserving Ca[ifornia's Wi[cf[ije Since 1870 




